
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 01/15

Held on Monday 5th January 2015 in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:
Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s Aronson, Buchanan, Hall, Jerman, O’Dell and Ogborn.
1.
APOLOGIES:

Received from Cllr Dickson.  

2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
Cllr Ogborn asked that under item 173 it be made more clear where we meant by laybys and it was agreed to add the wording North East side.  Agreed and signed.

3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:

None declared.

4.
MATTERS ARISING:

a)  Electrical recycling collection

We had another collection in mid-December.  The Clerk has not yet heard how much was collected and will contact Wiser Recycling if she has not heard from them by the end of the week.  The collection was on a Thursday, the same day as the waste and recycling collection.  Veolia rang and asked if it was possible not to have the collections on the same day in future as there had been some confusion.

b)  Parking outside of shops
Unfortunately Jason Tyrrell at County Council Highways, who we usually deal with has moved onto a different role and has not yet been replaced.  The Clerk spoke to Adam Cobb about a different matter and asked who would now deal with items such as these.  He was going to find out and get someone to make contact.  We haven’t yet heard anything but that may be because of it being the Christmas period.  The Clerk will make contact with Adam Cobb by the end of the week to enquire about progress.

ACTION:  CLERK TO CONTACT ADAM COBB

c)  Traffic calming – Bell Road
Adam Cobb had spoken with his supervisor and they had agreed to withhold any invoices to us for another 6 months until all the work had been completed so we did not have to sort out S106 applications for part payment.
5.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:
County

No report as County Councillor was not at the meeting.

District

The public open space at Ancient Meadows has now been adopted by the District Council.   Roads and paths will be adopted by the County Council at some stage but this usually takes longer as they like to wait a period of time to check that there are no problems.  Cllr Bryant asked that a letter be sent to all occupiers by East Cambs as we receive lots of queries from residents in this area.  Cllr Bryant said she would deliver the letters if needs be.  In the meantime the Clerk will put something on the website.  D/Cllr Stevens said that the Planning Committee meet this week to reconsider the planning application for the Crystal Structures site.  Cllr Buchanan stated she will be speaking at the meeting.
The District Councillors then left the meeting.

6.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:

Cllr Bryant reported that the Clerk has been in correspondence with the Police regarding a comment in the Cresset that they had taken offence to about parking on the double yellow lines outside of the shops.  The Sergeant has suggested that the PCSO meets with the Clerk and this will be arranged.
Cllr Bryant has had an e-mail from the Primary School Head teacher and will be speaking to him about parking at the primary school.  A local resident has some concerns about placing of yellow lines on Beechwood Avenue but the County Council haven’t made any recommendations yet so there are no details on what the restrictions could entail and where they might be placed.

We have been contacted by a resident regarding the barriers at the footpath in Vineyard Walk.  Although originally painted white, they have become very rusty and are not obvious to the eye especially in the dark.  Unfortunately someone had a nasty accident walking into the barrier.  Parish Council were not clear whether this would come under the District Council’s responsibility or that of the Residents Association.  The Clerk will investigate and pass onto the relevant person to deal with.

ACTION:  CLERK TO SPEAK TO RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION AND EAST CAMBS

A local resident had sent an e-mail which the Clerk passed round.  He had concerns over a tree in the cemetery which had recently been cut back but he did not feel that the work done on the tree was as planned.  He had concerns about the grass and hedge cutting in the cemetery and also wanted to make Parish Council aware that some of the cemetery land had been given over to the Bowling Club in the past and could not understand why we were looking for new land for a cemetery.  The Environment and Cemetery Committee will look into the situation with the tree at their next meeting and the grass cutting.  It was noted that we had spent a considerable sum on tree surgery throughout the village last year and did not intend spending more unless it was necessary work.  We could ask Cathy White, East Cambs Tree Officer to come and look at the tree again.  The Clerk is currently looking into obtaining grass cutting quotes as this is something we do periodically.  Cllr Buchanan was aware that some of the cemetery land had been given over to the Bowling Club but was sure that this was only 8 plots, the larger piece of the land being owned by the Royal British Legion.
ACTION:  CLERK TO RESPOND TO RESIDENT INITIALLY.  ENVIRONMENT AND CEMETERY COMMITTEE TO DISCUSS

Cllr Bryant had spoken with East Cambs regarding comments made in the village magazine regarding the questionnaire and results from the Bell Road consultation.  They felt that David Wilson Homes would be best placed to respond as they were responsible for the questionnaire and Cllr Bryant will contact them and ask them to make direct contact with the resident.

ACTION:  CLERK TO NOTIFY RESIDENT
Cllr Bryant had raised the question with East Cambs regarding S106 money for the compulsory purchase of land on Lode Road to be used for a new cemetery.  We have been told that we cannot use this money for this purpose as it has to be used for projects that will improve the community infrastructure of the village and apparently a new cemetery does not come under this.  There is less than £500 available in the public open space fund for us to use for this purpose.  Under the rules the funds could also not be used to purchase playground equipment.  The way funding is given on new developments has changed recently.  There are 3 funds.  The first two as mentioned and the third is the community infrastructure levy (CIL) which is the new way that funds are given to Parish Councils from developers.  We are not yet sure how this will work and Cllr Bryant will contact Julie Cornwell to find out what we are able to spend this on.  It was agreed that it was very frustrating to have this money and have nothing that we could spend it on as we have no land.   Councillors also felt that they had been misled.  We may have to consider lobbying the Chief Executive at ECDC and Cllr Bryant will discuss this with the Clerk.  Cllr Bryant felt that we should proceed with the purchase for the time being which was agreed.

ACTION:  CLLR BRYANT TO MAKE CONTACT WITH JULIE CORNWELL AT ECDC

Cllr Bryant mentioned an event being held by the Local Council Public Advisory Service on play and asked if anyone could attend.  It was being run on a Friday during the day which made it difficult for many.  Cllr Bryant suggested that Tony Jolley may be interested in attending and asked that the Clerk make contact with him.
ACTION:  CLERK TO CONTACT TONY JOLLEY

7.
PLANNING:
Regarding the proposed development at Crystal Structures, Cllr Buchanan has some concerns about the capacity of Anglian Water after major sewage leaks in the area of Tunbridge Lane over the Christmas period and she will again be mentioning this when she has the opportunity to speak at the East Cambs Planning Committee Meeting.  Cllr Buchanan also said that with regards to employment opportunities on the site it was up to the developer to discuss and make decisions whether this area be a dentist or another business.  This was not within our remit.  She pointed out that there are other business areas available such as Quy and Burwell.

8.
ENVIRONMENT, CHURCHYARD AND CEMETERY COMMITTEE:
Cllr Aronson had met recently with the Clerk and went through what was discussed.  The Clerk has arranged for the trees to be removed so the wall can then be rebuilt by the old cemetery.  The insurance company have sent a cheque for the cost of the wall to be rebuilt to the resident but we have to pay for the trees to be removed.  The Clerk obtained 3 quotes for the tree work but was recommended someone else who has turned out to be cheaper.  We are expecting a quotation for grass cutting this week; unfortunately they were unable to get it to us today.  The Clerk will contact Cllr Aronson and the rest of the Committee who will make a decision this week.  The Clerk also mentioned that we need to move the bench in the cemetery as we need to now use the plots there.  Cllr Bryant asked that councllors look before the next meeting and make suggestions of where it could be moved to.
ACTION:  ALL TO MAKE RECOMMENDATIONS ON WHERE BENCH TO BE MOVED TO

9.
FINANCE:
a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts


Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 




666.00


J Crown – Litter picking (5 weeks)



  65.62


O Rayment – Litter picking (5 weeks) 
  65.62


Bottisham Royal British Legion Social Club – room hire   125.00


Cambridgeshire ACRE – renewal
  54.00

b)  to propose and accept precept 2015/16

Cllr Bryant went through notes that the Clerk had prepared.  Some amendments were made to the budget for next year.  The national salary award from NALC had come through and under the new pay scales the Clerks salary will raise from £12.94 an hour to £13.22.  There is also a non-consolidated payment to be made of £27.03.  The Clerk had 66 outstanding holiday hours and it was agreed by Cllr Bryant that a payment of 5 hours would be made in January and February.  The Clerk also took as holiday the Christmas period which should bring this down.  Grand total expenditure for next years budget was £32100.  This was more than the previous year but it must be remembered that on last year’s budget we were not paying VAT for our grass cutting.  As our grass cutting contractor was taken over by another contractor this year we have stared paying VAT which we claim back at the end of the financial year.  After this VAT payment we expect to finish the year with £24-25K.  We had predicted to finish with £17670.  It was therefore proposed by Cllr Bryant that the precept should remain the same at £23000 for the next financial year although we expect to increase this the following year once we know more about the new cemetery.  This was voted upon and agreed by all.

10. NEW CEMETERY UPDATE:

Covered under Chairman’s Report.  Cllr Bryant, Altham and Ogborn recently met with a solicitor with regard to making a compulsory purchase of the land on Lode Road.  Notes were given out.  He is writing to the District Council asking them to proceed with this.
11.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
As listed.  The management company at Ancient Meadows had also corresponded with regard to a tree that a resident has complained about.  The Clerk put them in touch with East Cambs as they have now taken over the public open space.

12.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:
As listed.

13.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:
As listed.  Also contacted about fences in Trinity Close and Downing Close that are impeding the footpath.  Sanctuary Hereward have said they will repair, there was a discussion about responsibility as the Clerk had previously been told by Sanctuary Hereward that they were not responsible for the fences and it was apparently the resident’s responsibility.

14.
MATTERS OUTSTANDING:

We still have 2 vacancies.

15.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting is 2nd February 2015.

The meeting closed at 9.10pm.  


